
Addendum No. 1 
April 13, 2007 
Lower Manhattan Development Corporation Request for Qualifications for  
Printing and Copying Services (LMDC-59) 
 
 
Acknowledgement of the Addendum 
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum in your proposal submission.   
 
 
Responses to Questions 
 
Question 1 – How is the contract being awarded?  Is it awarded among several contractors 
for a variety of services?  Is it in my best interest to provide all the services?  How does 
Empire State Development (sic) plan on awarding this contract?  Is it based on credentials, 
experience or pricing? 
 

As stated in Section II of the Printing and Copying Services RFQ, LMDC “would like 
to create a pool of several firms that it deems qualified from which [LMDC] can 
draw on to obtain printing and copying services. . .”  As stated in Section III of the 
RFQ, “LMDC has no preference that all services be provided by the same firm and 
firms may choose to submit qualifications to provide less than all of the anticipated 
scope of services.”  The basis on which contracts shall be awarded by LMDC is set 
forth in the RFQ. 

 
Question 2 – I am a printing broker.  I plan to partner with [other companies]—is this 
acceptable?  
 

Yes. 
 


